

Newsletter

Newsletter 30 Tuesday 5th May 2015

Stars of the week

Stars of the Week for the last week of term were:

Brendan Vessels
Mafalda Lopes
Harrison Hampton
Alan Saloman
Danny Correira da Costa
Freddie Royal
Chloe Harrington
Gabriele Sereicikaite
Izzy Hersey-Green

Oskar Mirga Mikolaz Poplowski Vanessa Pelecka Alfie O'Connor Amelia Walker Bradley Lydon Sabina Nadzafova Jack Morley

Teampoints

Last week's results were:

1st: Blue 2nd: Green 3rd: Red 4th: Yellow



Well done to Blue team for winning the week.

Attendance results

Wrens: 97.0% Outstanding

Owls: 95.3% *Good*

Magpies: 93.4% Inadequate
Swallows: 90.7 % Inadequate
Robins: 95.7% Good

Skylarks: 94.9% Requires Improvement

Herons: 97.9% Outstanding WINNER!

Kestrels: 94.3% Requires Improvement

Last week's attendance: 94.7%

Requires Improvement

Attendance since September: 95.4%

Good

www.glade.suffolk.sch.uk office@glade.suffolk.sch.uk

Free Music Concert

All pupils are invited to a free concert for Primary School children, held by the West Suffolk Youth Orchestra and West Suffolk Youth Wind Band at the West Suffolk Music Centre at County Upper School, BSE on Friday 15 May at 5.30 p.m.

The concert provides a wonderful opportunity for young people to hear a live performance of a full symphony orchestra and wind band. The event will last for about an hour and a half, with a drink and biscuit provided during the interval. The music will be varied and exciting, including excerpts from Grieg's Peer Gynt Suite, Walton's Crown Imperial and selections from Moulin Rouge and Jurassic Park.

All children from Glade school are welcome to attend but must be accompanied by a parent/carer. Parent/ carers will also need to organise transport, school cannot provide this. Places are limited so if you would like to attend with your child(ren) please inform the school office of the number

of seats required by Friday 8th May. We can then book places through Suffolk County Music Service.

School Security

We are having an increased number of people trying to come into school before school, sometimes just walking in without speaking to any staff. Strangers coming into school is a security risk and not all staff know all parents so anyone could be seen to be a stranger. If you wish to come into

school, please ask at the school office or ask at the classroom door between 8.40am and 8.50am.

Mr A Smith, Headteacher

Exciting News

Only 5 years ago, Glade had 150 pupils. By this September, we will have 270 on roll. Last year, we took 60 into Reception for the first time, and we are planning to have 60 again this September.

Suffolk County Council have been consulting on making the increase to 60 a permanent change. The new 2016 admissions booklet shows our PAN (published admittance number) to be 60 so it looks like we will keep on growing!

The downside of this is that there will have to be further building work to add to the work completed last year. As we find out more, we will pass on the information to parents.

Play Equipment

Please keep younger brothers and sisters away frim the play equipment before and after school, particularly the large wooden frame near the playground. We are waiting for repair work on this equipment and it should not be used until then.

Please can parents also keep younger children way from the classrooms at the beginning and end of the day. It is off-putting for staff when younger children arrive at the window and stare in. As you can imagine, it is a distraction for our pupils.

Transition

Tuesday 2nd June

We are now planning transition for our pupils as they move into their new classes. Pupils in Year R will move into Y1 in their current classes, and we have no plans to adjust the classes at the moment.

We have a meeting for new parents on Wednesday 3rd June at 6.00pm. This is to welcome parents to Glade and talk about the transition arrangements for children coming into Reception. Even if you have had parents come through Glade in previous years, we recommend you come to the meeting as things change every year!

Move-Up Day

Wednesday 15th July is a special day. Children will spend the day with their new class teachers in their new classes. On this day, all of the Y6 children will be at high school so all of our 2015 classes can get to know their new teachers.

Transition for high school is:

IES Breckland: 13th, 14th, 15th July

Mildenhall College 15th, 16th July

Iceni Academy 13th, 14th, 15th, 16th 17th,

20th July

Advance Diary Dates

Tuesday 5th May Y6 SATs Breakfast Club begins (free)

Monday 11th May KS2 SATs begin Monday 18th May KS1 SATs begin

Friday 22nd May Y6 Enterprise Café - Parents invited (9.15am)

Term starts

Last day of term

SRE Parents' Information meeting (3.30pm)

Wednesday 3rd June New intake Parents' Information meeting (6.00pm)

Monday 15th June

Y1 Phonic check begins

Monday 22nd June

SRE week - all classes

Wednesday 15th **July** Move-up day + Y6 transition to high school

Monday 20th JulySports DayWednesday 22nd JulyLast day of termThursday 3rd SeptemberNew term begins